

# SPRING NEWSLETTER 2019

#### Bruce Anderson retiring after 39 years in Sask CU system!

The Board of Directors of Lafleche Credit Union wish to announce to our members and the community the upcoming retirement of our General Manager, Bruce Anderson. After successfully leading Lafleche CU for the past 23 years, Bruce has confirmed his intention to retire on April 26, 2019.

Bruce started as GM of 1996, with the CU occurring that same leadership and vision have together to become a credit union serving over with his team, Bruce has Asset size, modernized increasing value to the Bruce will have dedicated credit union system in began his career as a



Lafleche CU in January amalgamation of Meyronne month. Since that time, his brought the organization strong and vibrant niche 1,800 members. Together grown the credit union in services, and provided members.

almost 4 decades to the Saskatchewan. Bruce Manager Trainee at

Mossbank and held branch management positions at Manor and Bienfait. Prior to moving to Lafleche, Bruce was the GM at Earl Grey Credit Union for 9 years.

"We are very fortunate to have had Bruce's considerable experience and passion for serving members over the past 23 years" states Lynn Sutherland, Board President. The Board deeply appreciates all his contributions, and his commitment to seeing the organization through the transition to a new leader.

"It has been a tremendous opportunity to work with the Lafleche CU board, staff and members to help build Lafleche CU into a strong regional credit union", says Bruce, "I am completely confident that the organization is well positioned for continued success under the leadership of Tracy Johnson."

The Board and staff wish Bruce every happiness and success in his retirement and we extend to him our heartfelt thanks for the influence he has had on our credit union.



#### LCU - Casual Day Fund Donations for 2018

Moose Jaw Humane Society \$100.00 Swift Current SPCA \$100.00 Regina Soul's Harbour \$100.00 Moose Jaw Riverside Mission \$100.00 Saskatchewan Telemiracle \$150.00



We are excited to announce the hiring of Tracy Johnson as our new General Manager.

Tracy has been with the credit union system for over 20 years, and is currently in the position of Manager of Lending & Branch Services with Lafleche CU.

Tracy will assume her new role April 29, 2019.



### What's happening in our communities?

April 6	Lafleche Flyers Draft
April 7-12	Lafleche & District Music Festival
April 11	Volunnteer Appreciation Day at the Lafleche Health Centre
April 11	Lafleche School Community Council AGM
April 11	Fir Mountain Pig-on-a-Pole
April 13	Meyronne Trade Show
April 19	LAFLECHE CREDIT UNION BRANCHES CLOSED
April 26	Wood River Riding Club Steak Night
May 2	Glentworth Dance Recital
May 10	Kincaid Graduation
May 11	Glentworth Graduation
May 20	LAFLECHE CREDIT UNION BRANCHES CLOSED
May 31	Lafleche Graduation
June 5	Elementary Track and Field – Kincaid (alternate: June 12)



## Tips to Prevent IDENTITY THEFT



